
 

 

	
	
	
 
Operations: 

• We responded to 60 calls in November.    
• December 6th structure fire near Pinecliffe.   

 
Wildland/Mitigation: 

• Forest Service has begun burning piles, we are assisting. 
• Working on plans for upcoming mitigation projects.  

 
Administration:  

• Holiday party was a success thank you to all that were able to attend. 
• Last two weeks have been spent focusing on completing the budget, trying to wrap up the building 

permit for Virginia Canyon, and the Station 3 sewer line. 
 
Training:  

• Plans are currently being developed with Nederland Fire for joint Firefighter 1, Hazmat, and wildland 
academies next year.  This builds from our existing relationship with Golden Gate Fire and will further 
our efforts to share resources. 

• New more detailed probationary task book is complete.  This is designed to ensure our new recruits are 
better prepared to respond form day one.  

• We are hosting a 20 person “stop the bleed” and CPR class for a local company at a discounted rate. We 
will continue to make this available to other organizations.  

• Plans are in place for three free public CPR classes in 2023. 
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